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Re: ODFW Comments on Tualatin Mounrains Natural Area Metro's Recommended Alternative 

Dear Ms. Turula, 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input on the future management of the Tualatin 

Mountains Natural Area (TMN , spec1 1ca y Metro s propose ecommen e ternat1ve 

affecting the Burlington Creek Forest, Ennis Creek Forest, McCarthy Creek Forest, and North 

Abbey Creek Forest properties. The Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife (ODFW) 

recognizes Metro secured the properties as a result of voter-approved bond measures and is 

tasked with protection and conservation of natural resource values while providing some level of 

recreation and other public use benefits. In accordance to our mission and authorities, ODFW has 

reviewed Metro's current proposal for the TMNA and offers the following comments and 

recommendations: 

Comments: 

Habitat loss, degradation, and fragmentation is the primary threat to Oregon's fish and wildlife. 

Invasive species, degradation of water quality, barriers to movement, and anthropogenic caused 

disturbances and hazards are additional challenges. Trails fragment habitat, are vectors for 

invasive species, and can increase sedimentation, negatively affect water quality. While there are 

benefits to providing access to nature, human presence and recreational trail development can 

have adverse effects on wildlife by increasing stress/reducing fitness, disrupting breeding and 

foraging behaviors, and increasing risk of direct mortality and illegal collection. Amphibians are 

particularly sensitive to changes in micro-habitat conditions and vulnerable to direct mortality 

and illegal collection. It has been documented that amphibians can get trapped in ruts created by 

off-road bike tire tracks, causing them to get run over or making them more vulnerable to 

predation and illegal collection. 

All four TMNA properties lie within Oregon Conservation Strategy (OCS) Conservation 

Opportunity Areas and provide fish and wildlife resource values of interest to ODFW. The 

Burlington Creek Forest (BCF) tract is of particular interest to ODFW because of its proximity to 

the 417-acre Palensky (a.k.a. Burlington Bottoms) Wildlife Mitigation Area managed by ODFW. 

Palensky provides important habitat for a variety of wildlife species include migratory songbirds, 
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